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	Name of Project: Project Specific Legislation for Potrero Yard Modernization Project
	Project Description: The San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA) proposes to use a joint development project delivery method for the Potrero Yard Modernization Project. The SFMTA Board would authorize the Director of Transportation to seek approval from the Board of Supervisors for a Project-specific ordinance to implement the joint development project delivery method in a manner that is most efficient for the Project.
 
The SFMTA is partnering with San Francisco Public Works on solicitation of a joint development partner to complete the Project. The SFMTA is planning to issue a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) and subsequent Request for Proposals (RFP) for joint development services in the spring and summer of 2020, respectively. Public Works and their project delivery consultants have recommended that Potrero Yard use a joint development project delivery method. Public Works and the SFMTA have determined that a joint development project delivery method offers the best opportunity for a project of the complexity and scale of Potrero Yard to be delivered in a timely, efficient, cost effective manner.
 
The Potrero Yard Modernization Project would replace the current Potrero Bus Yard with an expanded, modern bus storage and maintenance facility with housing above. Environmental review of the project under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) was initiated in November 2019 and is currently underway; CEQA will be completed before Project approval.
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